
November 18, 2021 

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education: 

Personnel:   
 
Ashley Robinson has resigned as volleyball coach.  The application deadline was Jan 7, 2022.  We hope 
to name a new head coach in the near future. 
 
Sports Information: 
 
The boys basketball team is currently 8-4.  We finished 3-0 in Henderson Chevrolet Buick GMC Classic 

that was played at HCHS after Christmas.   

The girls basketball team is currently 8-3.  The 3 losses have been by a combined 13 points to very good 

teams.  The girls 

The wrestling team has two individuals ranked in the top 25 in their weight class.  JJ Poynter is ranked 

18th and Conner Lander is 15.  They finished in second place as a team in the Henderson Fighting Colonel 

Classic and second place in the Ohio Valley Duals Tournament.   

The swimming team is undefeated in dual meets this season.  The numbers of athletes participating are 

much higher than last year. 

The girls bowling team has won 1 of 5 matches and the boys bowling team has won 1 of 6 matches.  The 

number of girls on the team has increased from 8 to 20 this year. 

The track team has been lifting weights and conditioning.  They are also working on pole vault and shot 

put technique 2 nights per week. 

The cheer team competed this season in the Game Day division where they finished 2nd in Region and 

tied for 14th at State. 

The dance team also competed in the Game Day division and finished 2nd in Region and 6th at State. 

The cheer and dance teams are still preparing for the Nationals competition this spring. 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Mark Andrews 

HCHS Athletic Director 


